PAGE  
1
Middle School Conversion Committee

Monday, February 22, 2010

Town Office Annex

Adopted March 8, 2010

Present:  Patricia Stricker, Jim Ventres (departed 7:38 p.m.), Sharon Wheeler, Ed Blaschik, Craig Mansfield, Melissa Ziobron (arrived 7:18 p.m.), First Selectman Mark Walter.     
Others Present:  David Stein-Silver/Petrucelli and Associates and Ruth Ziobron.

Absent:  Alan Hanks, Elizabeth Dillon, David Nelson, Chuck Smith, Mary Jane Malavasi, Paul Maxwell-BOF Liaison and Brian Perry-BOE Liaison.    
1.  Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

2.  Minutes-Approval of minutes from February 8, 2010 meeting.   
Motion by Mr. Mansfield to approve the February 8, 2010 meeting minutes.  Second by Ms. Wheeler.    
Favor:  Wheeler, Blaschik, Mansfield, Ventres
Oppose:  None

Abstain:  Stricker
Motion passed. 
3.  Correspondence
There was none.
4.  Invoice Approval  

Update on Silver Petrucelli prior billing
Mrs. Ziobron is compiling this information.  

Secretarial Services
Motion by Ms. Wheeler to approve the Secretarial Services Invoice for February 8, 2010.  Second by Mr. Mansfield and unanimously passed.
5.  Public Comment
There was none.

6.  Chairman’s Report

There was none.
7.  Selectmen’s Report
There was none.
8.  Engineers’ Report
Mr. Stein reviewed and discussed the following documents which are filed at the Selectman’s Office:  

· East Haddam Middle School Conversion Committee Preliminary Project Schedule;

· Architecture and Engineering Design Services for Additional engineering services for a ground source closed loop system (Geo-thermal design) dated February 22, 2010 in the amount of $12,500 for Phase II and $6,000 for Phase III.  
Mrs. Stricker questioned if committee members would be involved in qualifying bidders to which Mr. Stein replied affirmative.  Design professionals would make recommendations to the committee.  Mr. Blaschik questioned if the town was required to choose the lowest qualified bidder to which Mr. Stein replied no that it was based on bid specifications.  

Mr. Ventres questioned if the project specifications could be designed without the additional engineering services for a ground source closed loop system.  Mr. Stein replied the project specifications would require the additional engineering services (Phase II) to put the project out to bid.  Mr. Stein explained that Phase III was construction related and could be deferred until once the project was passed at referendum, and included in the full project cost.  Mr. Stein explained if a test bore was not drilled prior to bidding then there would be a not to exceed well figure in the bid documents.  The design of the project will be for maximum capacity for the bid contractor.  The bid documents will be based on BTU output and not on number of wells.  There will be an allowance number and unit pricing on the bid documents in case additional wells are necessary, which will help to eliminate the need to negotiate cost after the approval of the bid documents.  

Responsive to a question by Mrs. Ziobron, Mr. Stein replied the test bore could cost $10,000 to $20,000.  

Mr. Mansfield questioned what would happen to the project if the committee did not approve a test well until after the project was approved.  Mr. Stein replied the project design would be based on the law of averages as opposed to a specific number.  Mr. Mansfield questioned if a portion of Phase II could be moved into Phase III, due to the limited funds for the project.  Mr. Stein replied no.
Responsive to a question by Mrs. Stricker, Mr. Stein replied the approval at the last meeting for a Geo-thermal design required Phase II in order to put the project out to bid.  
Mrs. Ziobron questioned why printing of reports was not included in services.  Mr. Stein replied due to the cost, but that limited numbers would be supplied.  Mrs. Ziobron questioned if the committee would be required to pay services for presentations for approvals at State Agencies or Commissions.  Mr. Stein replied no, unless it was an extra-ordinary effort.  Mrs. Ziobron questioned First Selectman Walter if Phase II would require a town meeting to which he replied no, but that it would need to be approved by the Board of Finance.  Mrs. Ziobron noted it could take up to a month to get approval from the Board of Finance.  This could add onto the timeline depending upon how long it takes.  Mrs. Ziobron noted the BOF would probably require a complete update on the project prior to any approval for additional funds and questioned Mr. Stein if he was willing to attend.  He replied yes.  Mrs. Ziobron questioned if the projected costs included the Geo-Thermal system to which Mr. Stein replied yes.  

Motion by Mr. Ventres to move Phase II in the amount of $12,500 for additional fees to the Board of Selectmen and the Board of Finance.  Second by Mrs. Ziobron and unanimously approved.            
9.  New Business
There was none.
10.  Subcommittee Reports
Facilities
Mr. Ventres distributed and discussed the following document which is filed at the Selectman’s office:
· Town of East Haddam Schools-Total Electric & Heating/Cooling Cost Summary of Existing Operating Costs and proposed remodeled Old Middle School;

Mr. Ventres reviewed a report regarding the Otis elevator.  The report indicates the need to make changes to be ADA compliant and fix the key stop at an estimated cost of $1,750.  Mr. Ventres requested the report to include an estimate for potential hydraulics’ work.  Mr. Ventres noted the elevator was in extremely good condition.

Ms. Wheeler questioned First Selectman Walter on the status of the Construction Manager RFQ.  First Selectman Walter replied the town attorney was concerned if the CM would represent the town or the company which got the bid.  Mr. Stein noted it should be a CM at risk, explaining the CM would be brought in prior to construction and bidding.  The CM should be hired as a professional service which provides estimates, constructability reviews, timelines, value engineering etc.  Mr. Stein stated once the project went out to bid, the CM would prepare bid packages and hold the master contract.  Mr. Stein stated the CM through the town would bid out individual bid packages after which the winning bids would work under an umbrella of the CM, working for the town, with a contract by the town.  Mr. Stein reviewed Construction Manager as an adviser.  A CM as an adviser is a professional service which does not hold any contracts.  Mr. Stein stressed the importance of hiring a CM at risk early on in the project, noting it may be too late.  The Middle School Building Committee used a CM at risk. 
First Selectman Walter agreed to get the reviewed documentation for a Construction Manager to Ms. Wheeler.      
First Selectman Walter reported the pipes in the Ray portion of the building had burst and flooded portions of the building.  First Selectman Walter stated the plumber had noted the poor quality of the plumbing and questioned if the current plumbing was included in the valuation to which Mr. Stein replied affirmatively.  

Public Relations
Mrs. Ziobron voiced concern of going to the public before there were dollar figures for the project.  Mrs. Ziobron stated she would not be able to go to Public Hearings without solid dollar amounts for the project.  Mr. Stein stated this was included in the timeline.  Mrs. Ziobron questioned First Selectman Walter if the BOS could approve the project to the BOF without dollar figures.  First Selectman Walter replied no.   Mrs. Ziobron questioned if East Haddam resident bidders would be given special attention to which Mr. Stein replied affirmatively and that it was a part of the bid documents.  Responsive to a question by Mrs. Ziobron, Mr. Stein replied typically bids were good for 90 days, but that they would be extending it by 60 days.  Mr. Stein noted design changes could add additional design fees to the project.     

Space Needs
There was none.
Grants/Legal
There was none.
11.  Old Business

Update on Construction Manager RFQ
This item was addressed during the Engineer’s Report.

Update on Portable RFP

12.  General Discussion
There was none.
13.  Public Comment
There was none.

14.  Next Meeting Date – March 8, 2010 at 7 PM Annex
15.  Adjournment

Motion by Mr. Mansfield to adjourn.  Second by Ms. Wheeler and unanimously passed.  

Respectfully Submitted;

E. Ruth Ziobron

Recording Secretary  
